
 

June 27, 2011 
 
 
Via E-mail 
Charles J. Link, Jr. 
Chief Executive Officer 
NewLink Genetics Corporation 
2503 South Loop Drive 
Ames, IA 50010 
 
 Re: NewLink Genetics Corporation 
  Registration Statement on Form S-1, as amended 
  Response Letter Filed June 16, 2011 
  File No. 333-171300 
 
Dear Dr. Link: 
 

We have reviewed your response filed June 16, 2011 and have the following comments.  
In some of our comments, we may ask you to provide us with information so we may better 
understand your disclosure. 

 
Please respond to this letter by amending your registration statement and providing the 

requested information.  If you do not believe our comments apply to your facts and 
circumstances or do not believe an amendment is appropriate, please tell us why in your 
response.   

 
After reviewing any amendment to your registration statement and the information you 

provide in response to these comments, we may have additional comments.   
 
General 
 

1. We acknowledge your responses to our prior comments, and we will complete our review 
of your responses when you include the proposed disclosures within your Form S-1/A. 

 
Index to Financial Statements, page F-1 

 
2. Please provide updated financial information throughout the filing as required by 

Rule 8-08 of Regulation S-X.   
 
 We urge all persons who are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the disclosure 
in the filing to be certain that the filing includes the information the Securities Act of 1933 and 
all applicable Securities Act rules require.  Since the company and its management are in 
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possession of all facts relating to a company’s disclosure, they are responsible for the accuracy 
and adequacy of the disclosures they have made.   
 
       Please refer to Rules 460 and 461 regarding requests for acceleration.  We will consider a 
written request for acceleration of the effective date of the registration statement as confirmation 
of the fact that those requesting acceleration are aware of their respective responsibilities under 
the Securities Act of 1933 and the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 as they relate to the proposed 
public offering of the securities specified in the above registration statement.  Please allow 
adequate time for us to review any amendment prior to the requested effective date of the 
registration statement.     
 
 You may contact Staci Shannon at (202) 551-3374 or Lisa Vanjoske at (202) 551-3614 if 
you have questions regarding comments on the financial statements and related matters.  Please 
contact Jennifer Riegel at (202) 551-3575, Daniel Greenspan at (202) 551-3623 or me at (202) 
551-3715 with any other questions. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        /s/ Daniel Greenspan for   
         
        Jeffrey Riedler 
        Assistant Director 
cc: James C.T. Linfield 

Cooley LLP 
380 Interlocken Crescent 
Broomfield, CO 80021 


